
January 15, 2023

Fountain Hills Chamber of Commerce
Board of Directors
16837 E Palisades Blvd
Fountain Hills, AZ 85268

Response Letter for Downtown Roundabout Project

To; Mayor Ginny Dickey
Town Manager Grady Miller
Public Works Director Justin Weldy
Town Engineer David Janover

Thank you for your time and preparation to present to the Fountain Hills Chamber of Commerce
Board of Directors. On behalf of the entire Board, I appreciate the inclusion of the Board
seeking support for the project. To ensure clarity and full representation of the Board, I have
included the exact motion from the January 11, 2023 meeting minutes below.

Motion: Fountain Hills Chamber President to write a letter on behalf of the Chamber Board that
supports the Roundabout improvements at that location. The Chamber Board is not in favor of
the current plan concept. The Chamber Board members would support other improvements that
demonstrate business benefits.
Motion passed unanimously.

As it states in the Motion, the Board would support other improvements that demonstrate
business benefits including but not limited to one lane of traffic on Saguaro with added parking
on Saguaro. Inclusion of Park View for beautification and development in support of the
business community.

Please let me know if you should have any questions and thank you for your presentation.

Sincerely,

Betsy LaVoie
CEO and President
Fountain Hills Chamber of Commerce


